



## City of Olympia (Capit@of Washington State

P.O. Bóx 1967, Olympia, WA 98507-1967

olympiawa.gov

February 9, 2018

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

FEB 16 2018

WATER QUALITY PROGRAM

Ms. Brandi Lubliner Washington Department of Ecology 300 Desmond Drive SE Lacey, WA 98503

Dear Ms. Lubliner:

SUBJECT: Quarterly Report for SAM Bioretention Hydrologic Performance Study Phase II, C1800060 (C)

The City of Olympia and the consultant team met recently to discuss administrative support of the study and technical issues associated with facility design and site selection. Specifically, we have:

- Established subconsultant budgets and agreements with Taylor Aquatic Services, Associated Earth Sciences, Aspect Consulting and Raedeke Associates.
- Worked with the City of Bellingham to secure monitoring equipment purchased during Phase I of the study.
- Developed criteria for stormwater facility selection.
- Contacted numerous property owners and design consultants regarding potential suitable facilities and level of interest in participating in the study.

We anticipate submitting a modest invoice in the near future.

As we work through the initial steps in grant administration, please do not hesitate to let me know how I can be more helpful. Please contact me at <a href="mailto:ahaub@ci.olympia.wa.us">ahaub@ci.olympia.wa.us</a> or at (360) 753-8475. Thank you.

Sincerely,

ANDY HAUB, P.E.

Water Resources Director Public Works Department

AH/lm

\\calvin\PW Water Resources\WR Administration\Andy Haub\Correspondence\2018\Letter to DOE\_Quarterly Report for Bioretention Studies\_02-09-18 docy